
Successful SMEs also place great emphasis on
customer satisfaction and information. They rec-
ognize the importance of listening closely to cus-
tomers and utilizing their feedback to improve
products and services, and ultimately the business
as a whole. Customers today are more demanding
than they were even two years ago, which is why
their needs must be monitored more closely than
ever. The provision of customer-related tech-
nology services is appreciated. SMEs should be
aware of the market potential of new products and
services in their quest to maintain excellent cus-
tomer relations. 

While world equity markets have been in
decline, the capitalized public SME companies
listed on the Australian Stock Exchange have
grown by 20% over the past three years. The
lesson here is that productivity improvement in
SMEs, even under adverse economic conditions,
delivers profit growth.

All large enterprises were once small busi-
nesses, including Microsoft and IBM. How many
future Microsofts and IBMs could be lurking
among our SMEs already? The productivity chal-
lenge is to identify the potential high-performing
SMEs and support them so they too can grow and
develop to become worldwide corporations.
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Richard Barton was the Process Improvement
and Quality Management Executive for IBM in
Australia and New Zealand. Among previous dis-
t inguished posit ions he held was General
Manager in the Australian Quality Council. In this
capacity, he had a long and close association with
the APO. Mr. Barton writes this column regularly
for the APO News.

......by Richard Barton

June 2003

5 June
APO Secretary-General Takashi Tajima attended the 9th “Future of Asia” Conference in
Tokyo organized by the Nihon Keizai Shimbun Inc. The theme of this year’s meeting was
“Genesis of a New Asian Order.”

9 June
Attended the Tokyo Conference on Reconstruction and Development of Sri Lanka hosted
by the Government of Japan and delivered an official statement on behalf of the APO
(please see front-page story for more details).

9 June
Received Mr. Sunil G. Wijesingha, Managing Director and CEO, Merchant Bank of Sri
Lanka and APO 2000 National Award recipient, who paid a courtesy visit to the APO
Secretariat.

23 June
Received Mr. Kim Jae-Hyun, Chairman and CEO of the Korea Productivity Center
(KPC) and APO Director for Korea, who paid a courtesy visit to the APO Secretariat. Mr.
Kim was accompanied by Mr. B.J. Park, General Manager, Small Business Corporation
(Tokyo Office), and Mr. Kang Tai-Ho, Project Manager, International Cooperation Dept.,
KPC.

30 June 
Attended a lecture in Tokyo by the US Ambassador to Japan Howard H. Baker, Jr. orga-
nized by the International Friendship Exchange Council to mark the 150th anniversary of
the establishment of a formal relationship between Japan and the USA after the arrival of
Commodore Matthew Perry in Japan. 

Mr. Kim Jae-Hyun (left) and Mr. Tajima
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